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Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Tuesday 9th September 
3.30pm – 7.30pm 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Thursday 11th September 
Division Athletics at 
Llanberris (qualified 

students from Yr 3/4/5/6 
from event in Week 4) 

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Trivia Night in school gym 
Doors open at 6.30pm 

 

Tuesday 16th September 
1.45pm-3.15pm 

Year 6 Market Day 
on lower oval 

 

6pm Confirmation at 
Damascus College, Mt Clear 

 

Wednesday 17th September 
3.30pm – 7.30pm 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Friday 19th September 
Footy Colours Casual Dress 
Day - Gold coin donation to 

support Fight Cancer 
Foundation 

 

12.40pm Assembly led by 
FBOK 

 

Last day of term 3 
Classes finish at 2.20pm 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Monday 6th October 
First day of term 4 for 

students 
 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Regional Athletics @ 
Llanberris (Yr 4-6 qualifiers 

from Division Athletics) 
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 

Dear families, 

Are you coming to our Trivia Night this Friday? It promises to be a fantastic evening of fun, 

laughter and friendly competition as families come together to support our school. 

Each year, our Parents & Friends Committee organises a range of social and fundraising 

events. These provide wonderful opportunities for parents to connect, celebrate and 

strengthen our community, while also contributing to the financial support of our school. 

You may be wondering: why do we need fundraising when families already pay school fees? 

It’s a fair question. 

Every child in Australia receives government funding for their education, as schooling is 

compulsory. However, funding is not distributed equally across all systems. Students in 

Catholic schools receive about two-thirds of the government allocation, and the remaining 

one-third must be covered locally. This “local contribution factor” comes from school fees, 

levies, and fundraising. 

Thanks to the generous support of our families, we not only meet our core costs but also 

provide valuable extras that enhance your child’s school experience. For example, last year’s 

fundraising efforts allowed us to completely replace the adventure playground and install 

new shade sails—wonderful improvements that benefit every student. 

Our Parents & Friends Committee works tirelessly throughout the year, with meetings that 

are full of energy, ideas and commitment. All parents are warmly welcome to attend—there 

is always room at the table. 

Our community is strong and vibrant because of the dedication and generosity of our 

families. Thank you for everything you do. And if you can join us at the Trivia Night, we’d love 

to see you there! 

  
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Friday 24th October 
Division Golf Tournament at 

Mt Xavier Golf Course 
(selected Yr 4-6 students) 

 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
6MM 

 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day for all 

Foundation-Year 2 students 
 

Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 
donation for MercyWorks 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday - Pupil free day 

 

Wednesday 5th November 
Eureka Division Cricket 

at Alfredton Reserve 
(selected Yr 5 & 6 students) 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Friday 28th November 
Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 

donation for St Vinnies 
 

Friday 5th December 
9.30am End of Year Mass 

 

Tuesday 16th December 
5.30pm Yr 6 Graduation 

Liturgy 
 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

A Prayer for Fathers & Father Figures 

Heavenly Father, 

We come before You today with hearts full of gratitude and praise for the fathers and 

father figures You have blessed us with.  

We thank You for their strength, their wisdom, and their unwavering love. Thank you 

for their sacrifices, their prayers, and the silent burdens they carry for their families.  

We pray that You would bless them and give them great joy and peace. Guide their 

steps, give them renewed strength when they are weary, and fill their hearts with Your 

love.  

Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fathers & Special Friends Gathering 
Thank you to all fathers and special friends who were able to attend our gathering on Friday. 

It was great to see so many people visiting our school. How fortunate we are to have such a 

supporting community! 

 

News from our school choir 

 

Mai Fali Eh! –  

Boite Schools Chorus 2025 

 

 

 

The SFX Choir was proud to join with other local schools in this year’s Boite Schools Chorus, a 
statewide choral project that celebrates culture and community through song. Each year, the 
Chorus highlights a different cultural theme, and in 2025 the focus was on Timor-Leste, 
marking 50 years since the first Timorese refugees arrived in Australia. 

Through Mai Fali Eh! (which means “Come Back Home”), students and the audience shared in 
the rich stories, language, and traditions of Timor-Leste. Songs were performed in both 
English and Tetum, the official language of Timor-Leste, including the song, ‘The Boy and the 
Crocodile’ - a foundation myth about kindness and the creation of East Timor. 
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The performance at Mt Clear Secondary College brought together choirs from across Ballarat under the direction of 
Stella Savvy and accompanied by the incredible talents of Paulo Almeida, Gil Santos, and José Mesquite from the 
Mystic Trio. Our SFX students performed with confidence and energy, captivating the audience with their singing and 
stage presence. A heartfelt thank you to Hattie Frdelja and Dan West for preparing and guiding our students so well 
for this special event. 

Events like the Boite Schools Chorus remind us of the power of music to celebrate diversity, build understanding, and 
strengthen community connections. 

 
 

 
 
 

End of Term – Start of Term 
Classes cease for the end of third term on Friday 19 September at 2.20pm. Classes resume for fourth term on 

Monday 6 October. At this stage we have not been notified of any changes to the public bus services for the last day 

of term. 
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday September 7, 2025        Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C) 
 
Gospel: Luke 14:25-33 Once when large crowds of people were going along with Jesus, he turned and said to them, 
“Those who come to me cannot be my disciples unless they love me more than they love father and mother, wife 
and children, brothers and sisters, and themselves as well. Those who do not carry their own cross and come after 
me cannot be my disciples. 
 

“If one of you is planning to build a tower, you sit down first and work out what it will cost, to see if you have enough 
money to finish the job. If you don’t you will not be able to finish the tower after laying the foundation; and all who 
see what happened will laugh at you. ‘This man began to build but can’t finish the job!’ they will say. 
 
“If a king goes out with 10,000 men to fight another king who comes against him with 20,000 men, he will sit down 
first and decide if he is strong enough to face that other king. If he isn’t, he will send messengers to meet the other 
king, to ask for terms of peace while he is still a long way off. In the same way,” concluded Jesus, “none of you can be 
my disciple unless you give up everything you have.”(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 
Gospel reflection 
Jesus tells the crowds two short stories to explain what being a disciple means, and to show us that if we want to 
follow him we must be committed. We must also “carry our cross” which means accepting the things we find 
difficult in our lives and asking for God’s help in these difficult things. 
 
Both stories tell us about how important it is not to rush straight into something without thinking about it first. We 
need to prepare so that we can see our project through to the finish. It needs to be done properly. Jesus is telling us 
that following him and being a disciple is something that we have to see through to the finish. This isn’t always easy- 
often we can be distracted by other people or by thinking about what we want rather than about what Jesus wants 
for us. Throughout our lives as followers of Jesus, we might have to choose to do what Jesus wants even if it means 
not always being popular. It is hard but God is with us all the way to help and guide us. 
 
Our Challenge: How will you follow Jesus this week at home or in school? See if you can try to do one thing to show 
that you follow him, and finish it, even if it is difficult. What will that be? (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 

 

 
It was wonderful to see so many Fathers and Special Friends joining us last Friday for our 
afternoon tea and liturgy. The children were very excited to join with their family groups; 
and I thank our amazing teachers for inviting and welcoming everyone to celebrate in their 
learning space.  
What wonderful adventures we had showing our Dads and Special Friends around our 
school - the smiles on everyone's faces said it all! 
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Child Protection Week at St Francis Xavier 

        

 

This year’s National Child Protection Week theme, ‘Every conversation matters: Shifting Conversation to Action,’ 
reminds us that while dialogue is essential when it comes to raising awareness, challenging harmful norms, and 
sparking new ideas, real change is only possible when we turn those conversations into meaningful action. 

Our school is committed to moving beyond talk, focusing on concrete steps that prevent harm to children. Through 
strengthening prevention and advocacy initiatives, we’re empowering our whole school community to actively 
protect every child, ensuring they not only feel heard but truly experience safety, care, and protection. 
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BRAVEHEARTS VISIT 
 
On Tuesday September 9th, the children in Foundation, Year One and Year Two have the opportunity to experience 
Bravehearts’ personal safety education program Ditto’s Keep Safe Adventure Show. The Ditto show is a live, 
interactive 40 minute performance starring Bravehearts’ mascot ‘Ditto’. It includes song, dance, and easy-to-
remember messages about personal safety.  
 
The show is underpinned by the following six principles of personal safety:  
• Differentiating ‘yes’ and ‘no’ feelings  
• Recognising the bodies ‘warning signs’  
• Identifying ‘private parts’ and ‘privacy’  
• Helping children identify language and feelings associated with secrets  
• Reinforcing that there is no secret that children cannot tell someone 
 
Parents and carers are WELCOME to attend! We would LOVE you to join us! Sessions are at 11.40am (Foundation) 
and 12.30pm (Year One and Two) 
 
If you would like to learn more about how to talk to your child about personal safety, download Bravehearts’ FREE 
PERSONAL SAFETY PARENTS AND CARERS GUIDE from the Bravehearts website. Just go to: 
bravehearts.org.au/personalsafety.  

 

 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

MHiPS Leader (Mental Health in Primary School Leader) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://bravehearts.org.au/personalsafety.
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Curriculum News 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Our Student Led Conferences begin this week Tuesday 9th September and continue next week on Wednesday 17th 
September. Your child has been working hard in preparation and is eager to share their learning journey, reflect on 
progress, and present their goals. 
 
These conferences are an important part of our learning program, fostering student ownership and confidence.  
 
If you haven’t yet signed up, please do so as soon as possible to ensure your family has a time booked. We don't 
want anyone to miss this wonderful opportunity to celebrate your child’s growth and success.  
 
We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
 
 
 

 
Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 11: Policies and procedures document how the organisation is safe for children and 
young people. 
 

Special Report: R U OK?Day 
 
Understanding the growing challenges related to mental 
health among young people is an important consideration. 
Anxiety, depression and self-harm - are all causes for concern. 
Factors like academic pressure, social media, family dynamics 
and social expectations, are contributing to these issues. It’s 
therefore crucial for parents and caregivers to take action 
early, remove the stigma around discussing mental health, 
and offer accessible support to address these issues and the 
wellbeing of their children. 

 
R U OK?Day is an initiative that focuses on preventing suicide by encouraging meaningful personal connections and 
helping informal support networks to help recognise the signs of distress. We urge all families to take part, 
emphasising the value of genuine human relationships and reminding everyone to ask the important question, “Are 
you OK?” 
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Engaging in R U OK?Day activities go beyond the classroom; it’s a commitment to our students’ overall development. 
By talking openly about mental health, schools create safe spaces where students feel understood, valued, and 
supported. As parents and caregivers, you can contribute by fostering open conversations, normalising feelings and 
breaking down mental health stigmas. Participating in R U OK?Day promotes compassion and shows our dedication 
to the wellbeing of the entire school community, reaffirming that together, we can truly make a difference.  
 
This Special Report provides guidance on how to talk to your child about mental health and engage in meaningful 
discussions. 
 
Here is the link to our Special Report: https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-r-u-ok-
day  
 
 
 
Sending cheers your way, 

 

 
  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  

 
Sport/Physical Education News 

 

SFX will have a very strong presence at this Thursday's Eureka Division Athletics at Llanberris. We wish the following 
students all the very best for their event/s: Lawrence W, Isla P, Edith B, Charlize S, Nellie C, Alexis T, Chloe W, Sam N, 
Jackson R, Audrey L, Alex P, Sidney P, Zara T, Tom K, Will M, Amelia S, Abbey D & Jed H. 
 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 3: 

 Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 4/5/6 - from 
event in Wk 4)  

Term 4: 
 Week 1 - Friday Oct 10th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths - Yr 4, 5 & 6) 
 Week 3 - Friday Oct 24th - Division Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Course (selected students from Yr 4, 5 

& 6) 
 Week 4 - Friday Oct 31st - SFX Junior Sports Day -  (all students in F-2) 
 Week 5 - Wednesday Nov 5th - Eureka Division Cricket @ Alfredton Reserve (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
 
 
Have a great week. 

 
 

 
Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 

 
 
 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-r-u-ok-day
https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-r-u-ok-day
mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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P&F News 
 
 

 Trivia Night – last chance to purchase tickets…..limited availability 
This Friday 12th September 6.30pm – in the school gym 
Purchase a table of 10 for $150 or single tickets $17 (secure seats via the Trivia form in the office).  This is a 
licensed event with drinks at bar prices (soft drink also available).  BYO food for your tables. 
Some great raffle & auction items – including artworks done by each class! – don’t miss out on the possibility 
of taking these great items home! 
For anyone who is unable to attend our Trivia night, but would like to bid on any silent auction items, we will 
open the silent auction bidding up on Friday afternoon after the assembly in the gym.  Feel free to come in 
and place your bids. Just because you are not attending doesn’t mean you have to miss out. 

  
  

 RYANS IGA COMMUNITY REWARDS Program 
For the months of September & October 2025 – St Francis Xavier Primary School has been selected to 
participate in the Ryan’s IGA Community Rewards program at the Northway store – corner Doveton & 
Norman St 
If you are in the area, pop in and collect your groceries and put you tokens in our token box.  
  

 
  
  

 Hot Lunches 
Please note, Flexischools have updated when you are placing your child’s Lunch order, you are now able to 
select if your child has any allergies and it will print on your child’s lunch bag label, we ask that you are 
selecting if they have any allergies as it makes it smoother process when it comes to packing lunch orders on 
a Friday.  Also please note cut off for lunch orders is strictly 10am Thursday mornings. 
Thank you to our Co-ordinators & Volunteers who come and pack all of the children’s lunch orders on a 
Friday! 

  
  

 Milkshake Monday 
First break every Monday for the remainder of Term 3 
$1.50 for a Milkshake & Freckle 
2 flavours each week 
Please sign up to volunteer if you are able (please note you are welcome to bring smaller children with you) 
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Attachments 
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Community News 
 
 

Loreto College invites prospective families to come along to their upcoming Open Morning and Year 7 2027 
Information Evening. Open Day is perfect for those families who haven’t toured the College before. At the Year 7 
2027 Information Evening, learn more about Loreto life, the future of learning at Loreto College and meet our 
College Leadership Team and key staff. This evening is for Year 7 2027 (Year 5 Students) prospective parents/carers 
and students. Please note that availability is limited for both events. 
 
KEY DATES and links: Open Morning – Thursday 23 October 2025 

Year 7 2027 Information Evening – Tuesday 28 October 2025  
Year 7 2027 Application Closing Date – Friday 6 February 2026 

  
For further information, please visit our enrolments page at https://loreto.vic.edu.au/loreto-education/enrolment/  

 
 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2floreto.vic.edu.au%2floreto-education%2fenrolment%2f&c=E,1,kq18WllYkKl2-Atw_I6ewJCAYKMgqznn8MPCQBbdRYNEYbdTC0LBrVEbSfNTIvFfNtNjILwTftuPacpApqSLC02tTpdCjsXPxABMEox2to6EmWJcASo,&typo=1
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